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be placed on the Consent Calendar, Mr. President. 

THE PRESIDENT: 

Without objection/ so ordered. 

THE CLERK: 

Page 4, Cal. 826. File Nos. 243 and 1120. 

Substitute for House Bill No. 7057. AN ACT CONCERNING 
•• yt^W -. * !•»•• - • •• ' "" . 

ELECTRIC AND GAS SERVICE FOR CUSTOMERS LACKING FINANCIAL 

RESOURCES TO PAY THEIR ENTIRE ACCOUNTS AND ESTABLISHING 

AN ENERGY ASSISTANCE PROGRAM SPONSORED BY ELECTRIC 

AND GAS COMPANIES AND FUNDED THROUGH CUSTOMER DONATIONS, 

AS amended by House Amendment Schedule A. Favorable 

report of the Committee on Energy and Public Utilities. 

The Clerk has amendments. 

THE PRESIDENT: 

Senator Larson. 

SENATOR LARSON: (3rd) 

Thank you, Mr. President. Mr. President, I 

move acceptance of the Committee's favorable report and 

passage of the bill. 
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THE PRESIDENT: 

The Clerk please call the amendment. 

THE CLERK: 

Senate Amendment Schedule A. LCO No. 6827. 

THE PRESIDENT: 

Senator Larson. 

SENATOR LARSON: 

Mr. President, I move the amendment and waive 

the reading and request permission to summarize. 

THE PRESIDENT: 

Without objection, you may proceed. 

SENATOR LARSON: 

Thank you, Mr. President. What this amendment 

does is part of the criteria which will require a 

person who is applying for energy assistance to also 

receive the winter shutoff moratorium, the person would 

have to apply for winter energy assistance as being a 

condition to be eligible for that. 

I would like to make it clear, Mr. President, 

for the purposes of legislative history that although 

this amendment would require a person to apply for 
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energy assistance as a condition of being eligible 

for the winter shutoff moratorium, the inclusion of 

the word available is intended to mean that harship 

customers would have to meet this condition only if 

it was, in fact, possible to apply for energy assistance. 

If, for example, as happened in 1981, the energy 

assistance program did not accept applications until 

December fifteen, this amendment would not allow 

utilities to shut off harship customers between November 

first and December fifteen because they haven't applied 

for energy assistance. 

THE PRESIDENT: 

Will you remark further? All those in favor 

of the amendment signify by saying Aye. Those opposed 

Nay. The Ayes have it. Excuse me, Senator Harper. 

SENATOR HARPER: (6th) 

Mr. Presidat, I would like to request a roll 

call. I want to vote against this. 

THE PRESIDENT: 

A roll call will be in order. Do you wish to 

remark further? The Clerk please make the announcement. 
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THE CLERK: 

An immediate roll call has been called for 

in the Senate^ An immediate roll call has been called 

for in the Senate. Will all senators please take their 

seats. 

THE PRESIDENT: 

The question before the chamber is a motion 

to adopt Senate Amendment Schedule A. LCO No. 6827. 

The machine is open. Please record your vote. Has 

everyone voted? The machine is closed. The Clerk 

please tally the vote. 

RESULT OF THE VOTE: 31 Yea. 5 Nay. SENATE 

AMENDMENT A IS ADOPTED. 

The Clerk please call the next amendment. 

THE CLERK: 

Senate Amendment Schedule B. LCO No. 6837. 

THE PRESIDENT: 

Senator Larson. 

SENATOR LARSON: (3rd) 

Mr. President, I would like to request per-

mission to withdraw that amendment. 
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THE PRESIDENT: 

Amendment B is withdrawn. 

We are now on the main bill with the adoption 

of Senate Amendment Schedule A. 

SENATOR LARSON: 

Mr. President, in commenting on the main bill, 

first I move the acceptance of the committee's favorable 

report and passage of the bill as amended, and to 

summarize the bill, Mr. President, what this bill does 

is require large gas and electric companies to institute 

programs to allow customers to donate an additional 

dollar with their monthly bill payments towards paying 

the bills of low-income customers facing shutoffs. 

It also requires gas and electric companies 

to notify customers seeking to amortize delinquent 

utility bills of their rights concerning service 

termination in specific ways. It also requires companies 

to inform such customers of available energy conservation 

programs and requires gas and electric companies to 

supply the Department of Public Utility Control and 

the Legislature each year with information concerning 
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hardship and nonhardship customers and service ter-

minations. 

Mr. President, I would ask for a roll call 

vote. 

THE PRESIDENT: 

Senator Larson, I probably have adopted a 

different method than Senator Murphy. Will y ask 

for the adoption of the House Amendment and unless 

there are remarks at this time, without objection 

i House Amendment A is adopted. And you so move. 

SENATOR LARSON: 

Yes, Mr. President. 

THE PRESIDENT: 

Thank you. Any further remarks on this bill. 

Any objection to placing this on the Consent Calendar? 

Senator Harper, do you wish a roll call? 

SENATOR HARPER: 

I object, and wish a roll call. 

THE PRESIDENT: 

A roll call is in order. The Clerk please 

make an announcement for an immediate roll call. 
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THE CLERK: 

An immediate roll call has been caLled for _ 
in the Senate. An immediate roll call has been called 
for in the Senate. Will all senators please take their 
seats. 

THE PRESIDENT: 

The question before the chamber is a motion 
to adopt Cal. 826, Substitute for House Bill 7057. 
File 243 and 1120. The machine is open. Please record 
your vote. Has everyone voted? The machine is closed. 
The Clerk please tally the vote. 

RESULT OF THE VOTE: 31 Yea. 4 Nay. THE 
BILL AS AMENDED IS ADOPTED. 

THE CLERK: 

Cal. 832. File Nos. 412 and 1123. Substitute 

for House Bill No. 7082. AN ACT CONCERNING REVISION OF 

THE ELECTION LAWS, as amended by House Amendment Schedules 

A, B, C and E. Favorable report of the Committee on 

Government Administration and Elections. The Clerk 

has an amendment. 
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PRODUCTS AND PROGRAMS, Favorable Report of the Committee 

on Finance, Revenue and Bonding. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Skelley. 

SENATOR SKELLEY: 

Mr. President, I move acceptance of the Joint 

Committee's FAvorable Report and passage of the Bill in 

concurrence with the House. 

THE CHAIR: 

Remark Senator? 

SENATOR SKELLEY: 

Yes Mr. President. This is a Bill that we discussed 

that allows for bonding programs for development of high 

technology projects and programs. The Amendment is a 

technical amendment in nature $.nd if there is no objection 

I move it on the Consent Calendar. 

THE CHAIR: 

Any objection to placing the item in concurrence with 

the House on Consent? Hearing no objection, it willgo on 

Consent. 

THE CLERK: 

Page 7, Calendar 826, File 243, 1120, Substitute for 
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House Bill 7057, AN ACT CONCERNING ELECTRIC AND GAS SERVICE 

FOR CUSTOMERS LACKING FINANCIAL RESOURCES TO PAY THEIR 

ENTIRE ACCOUNT AND ESTABLISHING AN ENERGY ASSISTANCE PRO-

GRAM SPONSORED BY ELECTRIC AND GAS COMPANIES AND FUNDED 

THROUGH CUSTOMER DONATIONS, as amended by House Amendment, 

Schedule A and Senate Amendment, Schedule A, Favorable 

Report of the Committee on Energy and Public Utilities. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Larson. 

SENATOR LARSON: 

Thank you Mr. President. Mr. President, I move 

acceptance of the Committee's Favorable Report and passage 

of the Bill in concurrence with House A. 

THE CHAIR: 

Go ahead, Senator. 

SENATOR LARSON: 

Mr. President, I also move for re-adoption of Senate 

A which I believe places us in conflict with the House. 

THE CHAIR: 

The motion is to re-adopt Senate Amendment, Schedule 

A. Will you remark, on the motion? 
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SENATOR LARSON: 

Yes Mr. President, only briefly, but the motion that 

we voted on previously and what the motion would do is to 

have those who are seeking winter energy assistance and 

seeking to become hardship cases to also apply to seek 

winter energy assistance by filing for that program. 

THE CHAIR: 

Remark further on the motion to re-adopt Senate A? If 

not, the issue is on re-adoption. All those in favor of 

re-adopting Senate Amendment, Schedule A will signify by 

saying aye. Those opposed, nay. Theayes have it. It's 

,readopted with a Committee on Conference posture. Clerk 

will call the next item. 

THE CLERK: 

Calendar 832, File 412 and 1123, Substitute for House 

pill 7082. AN ACT CONCERNING REVISION OF ELECTION LAWS, as 

amended by House Amendment Schedules A, B, C and E and 

Senate Amendment, Schedule A, Favorable Report of the 

Committee on Government Administration and Elections. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Daniels. 
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I just will remind you that you're a couple of seats off 

from where you used to be. 

THE CLERK: 

Turning to page 3, Calendar 925, File 322, Substitute 

for^tojiSfiL_Bill-JLlC^ AN ACT REVISING THE STATE'S CODE OF 

ETHICS, as amended by House Amendment, Schedules A and B, 

Favorable Report on Government Administration and Elections. 

The Clerk has Amendments. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Daniels. 

SENATOR DANIELS: 

Mr. President, I move for the acceptance of the 

Committee's Favorable Report and passage of the Bill in 

concurrence with the House. 

THE CHAIR: 

Clerk will call the first Amendment. 

THE CLERK: 

Senate Amendment, Schedule A. LCO 7330. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Daniels. 

SENATOR DANIELS: 

Mr. President, I move the acceptance and the adoption 
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of the Amendment and waive its reading. 

THE CHAIR: 

Any objection to waiving the reading? Hearing no ob-

jection, proceed, Senator. 

SENATOR DANIELS: 

Mr. President, what the Amendment does is two things. 

It removes legislators from the stipulation of the revolv-

ing door policy. It also eliminates state officials from 

wearing badges. That is the Amendment and I move its 

adoption. 

THE CHAIR: 

Will you remark further on Senate Amendment, Schedule 

A? Senator Zinsser. 

SENATOR ZINSSER: 

Thank you Mr. President. If I may, a question through 

you to Senator Daniels. 

THE CHAIR: 

Proceed. 

SENATOR ZINSSER: 

Senator, I understand that you want to take out of the 

Bill, the revolving door to legislators and I'm curious 

what your reasons are for wanting to do that. 
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THE CHAIR: 

Senator Daniels. 

SENATOR DANIELS: 

Senator, it was felt by many of the Senators that I 

have talked to, that there was really need to put this 

type of regulation on legislators. The assumption there 

is that there is some wrongdoing that legislators might be 

doing and therefore there is a strong feeling that we are 

not to be included in the revolving door policy. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Zinsser. 

SENATOR ZINSSER: 

I guess I have a basic problem with that and I notice 

the other part of your Amendment and the two diverse parts 

I might say--the other was with the badges, but let me 

just respond to this one. I did serve on the Ethics 

Committee that was set up last year. 

We worked long and hard on this. The one thing I 

should point out about the Committee that I was on, that 

legislators were not allowed to vote, which might have 

been a blessing in disguise. I really don't know. But 

it seems to me that once again, we're setting up a process 
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SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Is there objection? Is there objection? Seeing 

no objection, the item is passed temporarily. 

CLERK: 

Calendar No. 176, Substitute for Senate Bill No. 77, 

AN ACT REQUIRING A STUDY OF THE FEASIBILITY OF PUBLIC 

OWNERSHIP OF LARGE ELECTRIC COMPANIES, as amended by House 

Amendment Schedule "A" and "C". Favorable Report of the 

Committee on Appropriations. 

REP. GROPPO: (63rd) 

Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rep. Groppo. 

REP. GROPPO: (6 3rd) 

May this item be passed retaining its place on the 

Calendar. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

The motion is to pass retain. Is there objection? 

Is there objection? Seeing no objection, the item is 

passed retaining its place. 

CLERK: 

Calendar No. 207, Substitute for House Bill No. 7057. 

AN ACT CONCERNING AN ELECTRIC AND GAS SERVICE FOR CUSTOMERS 

LACKING FINANCIAL RESOURCES TO PAY THEIR ENTIRE ACCOUNTS 



6237 A 
kbb 5 

House of Representatives Thursday, May 26, 1983 

AND ESTABLISHING AN ENERGY ASSISTANCE PROGRAM SPONSORED 

BY ELECTRIC AND GAS COMPANIES AND FUNDED THROUGH CUSTOMER 

DONATIONS, Favorable Report of the Committee on Energy and 

Public Utilities. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

The call is Calendar No. 207, File No. 243, Bill 

No. 7057. 

REP. LAVINE: (100th) 

Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rep. Lavine. 

REP. LAVINE: (100th) 

Mr. Speaker, I move the Joint Committee's Favorable 

Report and passage of the bill. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Will you remark? 

REP. LAVINE: (100th) 

Yes, Mr. Speaker. We had a number of hearings in 

the Energy and Public Utilities Committee on the subject 

of how we meet energy costs for people who are on, 

receiving public assistance. And, how we deal with the 

problem of rate increases over the past five years, six 

years. We've had five of them, when the money that they 

are receiving from the state does not go up to match those 
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costs. 

And, during the period of time that we have dealt 

with this issue, we have tried several different approaches. 

During one of the bills that we sent forth required that 

the state match the amount of monies that the rate increases 

would have for people on public assistance and give a 

weighted average of those monies. And go forward to at 

least say that if we were trying to have rate increases 

passed, we would at least recognize that what we have 

before us were folks who were falling further and further 

behind. 

Earlier in the year, we gave each one of you a study 

from the research office which showed that the average cost 

of what individuals would be receiving today on fixed 

public assistance incomes with $9.80 for their energy and 

the electrical cost of energy was about $40.00. In previous 

years we met part of that through winter energy assistance.: 

This year we didn't. 

So what's happened is that greater and greater numbers 

of people have found themselves shut off as they have come 

to the end of the April 15 moratorium on electrical shut 

offs.. Well, the bill in Appropriations that we sent down 

didn't make it. And so we went back and we said well maybe 

we should try and do something with the amortization 
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agreements. And we originally came out with what is in 

your file copy which said let's recognize that amortization 

agreements should reflect an ability to pay. And, ladies 

and gentlemen, there was not consensus on that approach 

either. 

And so, we have removed that approach and that1s 

gone. And I'm about to call an amendment which does several 

things on informing people of their rights and nothing more. 

But before I call the amendment, I wanted to make the 

statement that this problem is going to come back. And 

we're going to have to deal with it. Because we just don't 

have — we're having another rate case before us for 

United Illuminating currently. There's a rate case for 

Northeast coming up in the summer. And we are still going 

to be faced with people who are going to get higher and 

higher electric bills and it's not going to be reflected 

any place in their budget to meet it. 

And so, the cost, basic cost of electricity, and 

we're not talking about heat here, but basic costs of 

electricity, will be $45.00 and the amount that they will 

have to meet it will be $10.00. And that gap will continue 

to widen. And that's going to be a problem we're going to 

have to confront and we're going to have to make a decision 

about that problem. But we're not going to be making it 

, 629QA 
i 
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notice that if the person receiving the bill disputes it, 
that during the pendancy of the complaint, their electricity 
will not be terminated. 

Then, any place the utility wishes, we require that 

the utility also point out that during a hearing on 

termination, they have to continue to pay their electricty 

or gas bill. 

The second thing the amendment requires is that 

the company has to inform in an amortization hearing the 

customer as to what the regulations are that are currently 

in existence by the Department of Public Utility Control. 

And, the third thing the amendment provides is 

that the electric and gas companies have to report to 

the Department of Public Utility Control and to the 

General Assembly as to the number of customers who are 

delinquent and the type of delinquency and whether they 

are hardship status and whether they are receiving winter 

energy assistance. 

This is vital information which we do not currently 

have. And we require, in order to make some of the 

decisions that are facing us up the road. 

The final portion of the amendment deals with an 

innovative and creative approach that Minority Leader 

VanNorstrand and Rep. Fleming have come up with in order 
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to allow people who wish to check off a box on their bill 

to contribute to a fund which will be administered by 

Operation Fuel, primarily targeted to elderly and working 

poor, so that they will not be terminated from a nonpayment 

status. That is the amendment and I would urge its 

adoption. 

REP. GOODWIN: (54th) 

Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rep. Dorothy Goodwin. 

REP. GOODWIN: (54th) 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. May I be excused for a 

possible conflict. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

The Journal will so note. Will you remark further 

on House "A"? Will you remark further? 

REP. FLEMING: (16th) 

Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rep. Fleming. 

REP. FLEMING: (16th) 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, I rise in 

favor of this amendment. I'd like to speak specifically 

to section 2 of the bill which requires that large gas 
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and electric companies to request customer to donate a 

dollar on top of their utility bills to help the poor in 

meeting the cost of winter fuel and utility charges. I 

would like to emphasize that this is a totally voluntary 

program and it's up to the customers as to whether or not 

they wish to make a donation. 

I would point out that similar programs have worked 

in other areas of this country. $400,000 has been raised 

by an Arizona utility in about six months' time. And 

several hundreds of thousands of dollars were raised by 

Orange and Rockland Utility Company in New York. And in 

New York, the stockholders of the company decided that they 

wished to match those donations. 

The Christian Conference of Connecticut, which will 

administer the program, will give priority to aiding the 

working poor or. those families who just missed being 

eligible for other winter energy assistance programs. I 

don't know how many times as a legislator I've had calls 

from constituents who were just over the eligibility 

requirement. This will provide dollars in just those 

types of situations. 

. I would also point out that the Human Resources 

Commissioner Harris, Legal Services, and the State 

Community Action Agency and the Christian Conference all 
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support this. I think the bottom line in this bill is 

that it taps volunteerism and it will help assure that the 

poor are helped just a little bit more with ever-increasing 

utility costs, and I would urge adoption of the amendment. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Will you remark further? 

REP. ANDERSON: (45th) 

Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rep. Anderson. 

REP. ANDERSON: (45th) 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Very briefly, I rise in 

support of this amendment. As Rep. Lavine pointed out, 

the information that is being requested from the utilities 

is of crucial importance in future planning in terms of 

the large amounts of money that are being given out to 

low-income people. And we have to have this basic information. 

I think if the final portion of the amendment is very 

innovative and will be a great help to many people in our 

state. And, I urge support of this amendment. 

Nobody could hear me. Now it's on? Should I 

repeat it? Yes. I'll repeat what I said because 

apparently nobody could hear me. I rise in support of 

this amendment. The information that is being asked for 
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is of great importance to the Energy Committee and the 

legislature in adequately administering the funds that 

are available for low-income people. The program, the 

innovative program provided on the end of the amendment 

will certainly be a great benefit to many people in the 

state. I strongly urge support of this amendment. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Will you remark further? 

REP. TORPEY: (11th) 

Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rep. Torpey. 

REP. TORPEY: (11th) 

A question to the proponent of the amendment. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Please frame your question. 

REP. TORPEY: (11th) 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, you mentioned gas and 

electric companies. Does this also include large water 

companies? 

REP. LAVINE: (100th) 

- Through you, Mr. Speaker, it does not. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 
Will you remark further? Rep. Lavine, would you 
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care to respond? No, not necessarily. You've already 

responded privately. Super. Will you remark further on 

House "A"? ::If not, all those in favor of the amendment 

please indicate by saying aye. 

REPRESENTATIVES: 

Aye. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

All those to the contrary, nay. The amendment is 

adopted and ruled technical. 
* * * * * * 

House Amendment Schedule "A". 

Strike out everything after the enacting clause 
and insert the following in lieu thereof: 

"Section 1. Section 16-262c of the general statutes 
is repealed and the following is substituted in lieu 
thereof: 

(a) Notwithstanding any other provision of the 
general statutes no electric, gas, telephone or water 
municipal utility furnishing electric, gas, telephone or 
water service shall, by reason of delinquency in payment 
for any such services on any Friday, Saturday, Sunday, 
legal holiday or day before any legal holiday or at any 
time during which the business offices of any such 
electric, gas, telephone or water company or municipal 
utility are not open to the public or within one hour 
before the closing of such offices. 

(b) (1) Notwithstanding any other provisions of 
the general statutes, from November first to April 
fifteenth, inclusive, no electric or gas (public service) 
comany and no municipal utility furnishing electricity or 
gas shall terminate or refuse to reinstate residential 
electric or gas service in hardship cases where the 
customer lacks the financial resources to pay his or her 
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entire account. (2) After April fifteenth and before 
November first an electric or gas (public service) company 
or a municipal utility furnishing electricity or gas 
shall provide any residential customer whose account is 
delinquent an opportunity to enter into a reasonable 
amortization agreement with such company OR UTILITY to 
pay such delinquent account and to avoid terminations of 
service. Such amortization agreement shall permit such 
customer adequate opportunity to apply for and receive 
the benefits of any available (subsidy) ENERGY ASSISTANCE 
program. Nothing in this subdivision shall prohibit a 
company or a utility for providing a customer an opportunity 
to enter into a reasonable amortization agreement prior 
to April fifteenth. An amortization agreement shall be 
subject to amendment on customer request if there is a 
change in the customer's financial circumstances. (3) As 
used in this (subsection) SECTION, a "hardship case" 
includes, but is not limited to: (A) A customer receiving 
local, state or federal public assistance; (B) a customer 
whose sole source of financial support is Social Security, 
Veterans' Administration or unemployment compensation 
benefits; (C) a customer who is head of the household and 
unemployed; (D) a customer who is seriously ill or who has 
a household member who is seriously ill; (E) a customer 
whose income falls below one hundred twenty-five percent 
of the poverty level determined by the federal government; 
(F) a customer whose curcumstances threaten a deprivation 
of food and the necessities of life for himself or 
dependent children if payment of a delinquent bill is 
required. (4) (Not later than October 1, 1979, the division 
(A) ALL ELECTRIC AND GAS COMPANIES AND MUNICIPAL UTILITIES 
FURNISHING ELECTRICITY OR GAS SHALL COLLABORATE IN DEVELOPING, 
SUBJECT TO APPROVAL BY THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC UTILITY 
CONTROL, STANDARD PROVISIONS FOR THE NOTICE OF DELINQUENCY 
AND IMPENDING TERMINATION UNDER SUBSECTION (a) OF SECTION 
16-262d. EACH SUCH COMPANY AND UTILITY SHALL PLACE ON THE 
FRONT OF SUCH NOTICE A PROVISION THAT THE COMPANY OR 
UTILITY MAY NOT EFFECT TERMINATION OF SERVICE TO A RESIDENTIAL 
DWELLING FOR NONPAYMENT OF DISPUTED BILLS DURING THE PENDENCY 
OF ANY COMPLAINT. IN ADDITION, THE NOTICE SHALL STATE THAT 
THE CUSTOMER MUST PAY CURRENT AND UNDISPUTED BILL AMOUNTS 
DURING THE PENDENCY OF THE COMPLAINT. (B) AT THE BEGINNING 
OF ANY DISCUSSION WITH A CUSTOMER CONCERNING A REASONABLE 
AMORTIZATION AGREEMENT, ANY SUCH COMPANY OR UTILITY SHALL 
INFORM THE CUSTOMER (i) OF THE AVAILABILITY OF A PROCESS FOR 
RESOLVING DISPUTES OVER WHAT CONSTITUTES A REASONABLE 
AMORTIZATION AGREEMENT, (ii) THAT THE COMPANY OR UTILITY 
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WILL REFER SUCH A DISPUTE TO ONE OF ITS REVIEW OFFICERS 
AS THE FIRST STEP IN ATTEMPTING TO RESOLVE THE DISPUTE 
AND (iii) THAT THE COMPANY OR UTILITY MAY NOT EFFECT 
TERMINATION OF SERVICE TO A RESIDENTIAL DWELLING FOR 
NONPAYMENT OF A DELINQUENT ACCOUNT DURING THE PENDENCY 
OF ANY COMPLAINT, INVESTIGATION, HEARING OR APPEAL INITIATED 
BY THE CUSTOMER, UNLESS THE CUSTOMER FAILS TO PAY UNDISPUTED 
BILLS, OR UNDISPUTED PORTIONS OF BILLS, FOR SERVICE RECEIVED 
DURING SUCH PERIOD, (C) EACH SUCH COMPANY AND UTILITY 
SHALL INFORM AND COUNSEL ALL CUSTOMERS WHO ARE HARDSHIP 
CASES AS TO THE,AVAILABILITY OF ALL PUBLIC AND PRIVATE 
ENERGY CONSERVATION PROGRAMS, INCLUDING PROGRAMS SPONSORED 
OR SUBSIDIZED BY SUCH COMPANIES AND UTILITIES, ELIGIBILITY 
CRITERIA, WHERE TO APPLY, AND THE CIRCUMSTANCES UNDER WHICH 
SUCH PROGRAMS ARE AVAILABLE WITHOUT COST. (5) THE DEPARTMENT 
of public utility control shall adopt regulations in 
accordance with chapter 54 to carry out the provisions of 
this subsection. Such regulations shall include, but not be 
limited to, (establishing) criteria for hardship cases and 
(criteria) for reasonable amortization agreements, including 
appeal of such agreements, for categories of customers. Such 
regulations may include the establishment of a reasonable 
rate of interest which a company may charge on the unpaid 
balance of a customer's delinquent bill. 

(c) EACH ELECTRIC AND GAS PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY AND 
MUNICIPAL UTILITY SHALL, NOT LATER THAN DECEMBER FIRST, 
ANNUALLY, SUBMIT A REPORT TO THE DEPARTMENT AND THE GENERAL 
ASSEMBLY INDICATING (1) THE NUMBER OF CUSTOMERS IN EACH OF 
THE FOLLOWING CATEGORIES AND THE TOTAL DELINQUENT BALANCES 
FOR SUCH CUSTOMERS AS OF THE PRECEDING APRIL FIFTEENTH: (A) 
HARDSHIP CASES WHO MADE ARRANGEMENTS FOR REASONABLE 
AMORTIZATION AGREEMENTS, (B) CASES WHO DID NOT MAKE SUCH 
ARRANGEMENTS AND (C) NONHARDSHIP CASES WHO MADE ARRANGEMENTS 
FOR RESONABLE AMORTIZATION (2) (A) THE NUMBER OF HEATING 
CUSTOMERS RECEIVING ENERGY ASSISTANCE DURING THE PRECEDING 
HEATING SEASON AND THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF SUCH ASSISTANCE AND 
(B) THE TOTAL BALANCE OF THE ACCOUNTS OF SUCH CUSTOMERS AFTER 
ALL ENERGY ASSISTANCE IS APPLIED TO THE ACCOUNTS, (3) THE 
NUMBER OF HARDSHIP CASES REINSTATED BETWEEN NOVEMBER FIRST 
OF THE PRECEDING YEAR AND APRIL FIFTEENTH OF THE SAME YEAR, 
THE NUMBER OF HARDSHIP CASES TERMINATED BETWEEN APRIL 
FIFTEENTH OF THE SAME YEAR AND NOVEMBER FIRST AND THE NUMBER 
OF HARDSHIP CASES REINSTATED DURING EACH MONTH FROM APRIL 
TO NOVEMBER, INCLUSIVE, OF THE SAME YEAR, (4) THE NUMBER OF 
REASONABLE AMORTIZATION AGREEMENTS EXECUTED AND THE NUMBER 
BREACHED DURING THE SAME YEAR BY (A) HARDSHIP CASES AND 
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(B) NONHARDSHIP CASES AND (5) THE NUMBER OF ACCOUNTS OF 
(A) HARDSHIP CASES AND (B) NONHARDSHIP CASES FOR WHICH 
PART OR ALL OF THE OUTSTANDING BALANCE IS WRITTEN OFF AS 
UNCOLLECTIBLE DURING THE PRECEDING YEAR AND THE TOTAL 
AMOUNT OF SUCH UNCOLLECTIBLES. 

(d) Nothing in this section shall (1) prohibit a 
public service comany or municipal utility from terminating 
residential utility service upon request of a customer 
or in accordance with section 16-262d upon default by a 
customer on an amortization agreement or collecting 
deliquent accounds through legal processes, including the 
processes authorized by section 16-262f or (2) relieve 
such company or municipal utility of its responsibilities 
set forth in section 16-262d and 16-262e to occupants of 
residential dwellings or, with respect to a public service 
company, the responsibilities set forth in section 19-al09. 

Sec. 2. (NEW) (a) Each electric and gas company, as 
defined in section 16-1 of the general statutes, having at 
least seventy-five thousand customers, shall include in its 
monthly bills a request to each customer to add a one dollar 
donation to the bill payment. Each company shall transmit 
all such donations received each month to Operation Fuel, 
a program of the Christian Conference of Connecticut, Inc., 
for distribution to nonprofit social services agencies and 
private fuel banks in accordance with guidelines established 
by the Christian Conference, provided such funds shall be 
distributed on a priority basis to low-income elderly and 
working poor households which are not eligible for public 
assistance under chapter 302 of the general statues or 
general assistance under chapter 308 of the general statutes 
but who are unable to make timely payments on winter fuel, 
electricity or gas bills. 

(b) If the Christian Conference discontinues Operation 
Fuel, such electric and gas companies shall jointly 
establish a nonprofit, tax exempt corporation for the 
purpose of holding in trust and distributing such customer 
donations. The board of directors of such corporation 
shall consist of eleven members appointed as follows: 
Four by the companies, each of which shall appoint one 
member; one by the president pro tempore of the senate; 
one by the minority leader of the senate; one by the 
speaker of the house of representatives; one by the 
minority leader of the house of representatives; and three 
by the governor. The board shall distribute such funds to 
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nonprofit organizations and social service agencies which 
provide emergency energy or fuel assistance. The board shall 
target available funding on a priority basis to low-income 
elderly and working poor households which are not eligible 
for public assistance under chapter 302 of the general 
statutes or general assistance under chapter 308 of the 
general statutes but who are unable to make timely payments 
on winter fuel, electricity or gas bills. 

(c) Not later than September 1, 1985, the Christian 
Conference shall submit to the general assembly a report on 
the implementation of this section. Such report shall 
include, but not be limited to, (1) a summary of the 
effectiveness of the program, (2) the total amount of the 
donations received by electric and gas companies and 
transmitted to Operation Fuel under subsection (b) of this 
section and (3) an accounting of the distribution of such 
funds by Operation Fuel, indicating the organizations and 
agencies receiving the funds, the amounts received and 
distributed by each such organization and agency and the 
number of households each assisted. 

Sec. 3. This act shall take effect July 1, 1983." 
* * * * * * 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Will you remark further on the bill as amended. 

Before you do, Rep. Lavine, might I suggest that members 

be seated and that staff and guests come to the well of 

the House. I believe we're almost ready for a roll call 

vote. Rep. Lavine. 

REP. LAVINE: (100th) 

The amendment is the bill, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Will you remark further? Will you remark further? 

If not, will members please be seated. Will staff and 
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guests come to the well of the House. The machine will 

be opened. 

The House of Representatives is now voting by roll. 

Would the members return to the Chamber immediately. The 

House of Representatives is now voting by roll. Would 

the members please return to the Chamber immediately. 

Have all the members voted? If so, the machine 

will be locked and the Clerk will take a tally. Would 

the Clerk please announce the tally? 

CLERK: 

House Bill No. 7057, as amended by House Amendment 

Schedule "A"? 

Total number Voting 139 

Necessary for Passage 70 

Those voting Yea 12 8 

Those voting Nay 11 

Those absent and not Voting 12 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

The bill is passed. 

CLERK: 

Calendar Page 7, Calendar No. 318, Substitute for 

House Bill No. 7204, AN ACT CONCERNING THE ESTABLISHMENT 

OF HIGH RISH HAZARDOUS AIR POLLUTANT STANDARDS, Favorable 

Report of the Committee on Judiciary. 
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be opened. 

The House of Representatives is now voting by 

roll call. Will members please return to the Chamber 

immediately. The House of Representatives is now 

voting by roll call. Will members please return to the 

Chamber immediately. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Have all the members voted? Have all the members 

voted? If so, the machine will be locked and the Clerk 

will take a tally. 

Will the Clerk please announce the tally, 

CLERK: 

Senate Bill 75, as amended by Senate Amendment 

Schedules "A" and "B", and House Amendment Schedule "A". 

Total number voting 146 

Necessary for passage 74 

Those voting yea 145 

Those voting nay 1 

Those absent and not voting 5 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

The bill is passed. 

CLERK: 

Calendar Page 22, Potential Disagreeing Actions, 

Calendar No. 207, Pile No. 243 and 1120, Substitute for 
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House Bill No. 7057, AN ACT CONCERNING ELECTRIC AND GAS 

SERVICE FOR CUSTOMERS LACKING FINANCIAL RESOURCES TO PAY 

THEIR ENTIRE ACCOUNTS AND ESTABLISHING AN ENERGY ASSISTANCE 

PROGRAM SPONSORED BY ELECTRIC AND GAS COMPANIES AND FUNDED 

THROUGH CUSTOMER DONATIONS, as amended by House Amendment 

Schedule "A" and Senate Amendment Schedule "A". Favorable 

Report of the Committee on Energy and Public Utilities. 

REP. LAVINE: (10 0th) 

Mr. Speaker, 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rep, Lavine, 

REP. LAVINE: (10 0th) 

Mr, Speaker, I move the Joint Committee's 

Favorable Report and passage of the bill as a,mended 

by the Senate, 

SPEAKER STOLBERG; 

Will you remark? 

REP. LAVINE: (100th) 

Mr, Speaker, I would yield to Rep, Goodwin. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rep. Goodwin, 

REP. GQODWIN: (54th) 

May I please be excused for possible conflict. 
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SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

The Journal will so note. 

Rep. Lavine, will you remark further. 

REP. LAVINE: (100th) 

Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has an amendment, LCO 6 827. 

Wouid he call and read the amendment. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

The Clerk has an amendment, LCO 6 82 7, Senate 

Amendment Schedule "A". Is that the one you intended 

to call, Rep, Lavine? 

REP. LAVINE: (100th) 

Yes, Senate Amendment "A". 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Will the Clerk please call. 

CLERK: 

LCO No. 6827, previously designated Senate 

Amendment Schedule "A", offered by Sen. L a r s o n of the 

3rd District. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rep. Lavine has asked leave to summarize!. Is there 

objection? Seeing none, please proceed. 

REP. L-AVINE: (100th) 

Mr. Speaker, what this amendment does is requires 

that a recipient who is attempting to receive hardship 
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status in relationship to not being able to 

pay a utility bill from November 1 through April 15, 

would have to file an application for Federal 

or State energy assistance. 

Mr. Speaker, I would move rejection of 

Senate "A", and Mr. Speaker, I would remark on 

the move for rejection, 

Mr. Speaker, for those of us who have 

wroked with the winter energy assistance program, we 

recognize that we have had a separate energy assistance 

program for each of the five years we've seen it. 

This amendment would force us to have 

still a different winter energy assistance program 

next year. 

But if that wasn't enough problem, what 

this amendment would do would be to say that if 

you are eligible for a hardship status, you must 

file an application for the Federal program and 

the State program regardless of whether these programs 

are open. 

Now, several years those programs have 

opened in December or in the latter part of December. 
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So, if you want to get hardship status on November 1, 

and those programs don't open until the end of December, 

you're out of luck with this amendment. You joist cannot 

qualify for a hardship status. I'm sure it wasn't the intent 

of the amendment, but it's the effect of the amendment, and 

I move its defeat. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rejection of the amendment has been moved. Will you 

remark further? 

REP. HERSKOWITZ: (69th) 

Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rep. Herskowitz, 

REP. HERSKOWITZ: C6 9th) 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Very briefly, I just rise 

to agree with Rep, Lavine. The amendment is definitely 

flawed, and I urge rejection. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rejection has been moved. All those in favor of 

rejection, please indicate by saying aye, 

REPRESENTATIVES: 

Aye. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

All those to the contrary, nay. 
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Will you remark further on the bill? If not, will 

members please be seated. Will staff and guests please come 

to the well of the House. The machine will be opened. 

The House of Representatives is now voting by roll 

call. Will members please return to the Chamber immediately. 

The House of Representatives is now voting by roll call. 

Will members please return to the Chamber immediately. 

Have all the members voted? Have all the members 

voted? If so, the machine will be locked, and the Clerk will 

take a tally, 

Will the Clerk please announce the tally. 

CLERK: 

House Bill No. 7057, as amended by House Amendment 

Schedule "A". 

Total number voting 14 3 

Necessary for passage 72 

Those voting yea 134 

Those voting nay 9 

Those absent and not voting 8 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

CLERK: 

Returning to Favorable Reports, Calendar Page 21, File 

No. 948, File '237 and 981, SubstituteforSenateBi11 No. 964 

AN ACT REQUIRING COMMUNITY ANTENNA TELEVISION COMPANIES TO 

OFFER INSTRUCTIONAL TELEVISION CHANNELS, as amended by 
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Recommittal of House Bill No. 6353. 

Total number voting 141 

Necessary for recommittal 72 

Those voting yea 77 

Those voting nay 64 

Those absent and not voting 10 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

The motion for recommittal by a vote of 77 t o 6 4 , 

passes. 

CLERK: 

Returning to Calendar Page 15, Committee on Conference, 

Calendar No. 207, File No. 243 and 1120, fgf 

House Bill No. 7057, AN ACT CONCERNING ELECTRIC AND GAS 

SERVICE FOR CUSTOMERS LACKING FINANCIAL RESOURCES TO PAY 

THEIR ENTIRE ACCOUNTS AND ESTABLISHING AN ENERGY ASSISTANCE 

PROGRAM SPONSORED BY ELECTRIC AND GAS COMPANIES AND FUNDED 

THROUGH CUSTOMER DONATIONS, as amended by House Amendment 

Schedule "A", Senate Amendment Schedule "A". Favorable 

Report of the Committee on Energy and Public Utilities. 

The House rejected Senate Amendment Schedule "A" on June 6 

and the Senate then readopted Senate Amendment Schedule "A" 

on-June 7. The Committee on Conference has met. The Senate 

and House Committee on Conference has agreed to reject 

Senate Amendment Schedule "A" and to adopt House Amendment 
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Schedule "A". The Report of the Committee on Conference 

was accepted by two Senate members and unanimously accepted 

by the three House members. The report was rejected by 

one Senate member. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rep. Lavine. 

REP. LAVINE: (100th) 

Mr. Speaker, I would move the Conference Committee's 

Report. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Will you remark? 

REP. LAVINE: (100th) 

Mr. Speaker, if I might yield to Rep. Goodwin. 

REP. GOODWIN: 154th) 

Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rep. Goodwin. 

REP. GOODWIN: (54th) 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. May I be excused for a 

possible conflict. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

The Journal will so note. 

REP. LAVINE: (10 0th) 

Mr. Speaker. 
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SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Rep. Lavine. 

REP. LAVINE: (100th) 

Mr. Speaker, for those hanging on the words of the 

Clerk, the Conference Committee has agreed with the House 

and removed Senate Amendment "A" which on the amortization 

agreement would have forced unknown numbers of people to 

apply for winter energy assistance without any assurances 

as to whether they were eligible or not. 

There was some merit in Senate Amendment Schedule "A". 

We will take a look at it, as they say, next year. I 

would move passage of the bill as in concurrence with the 

Conference Committee's Report. 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Will you remark further on the Report of the Committee 

on Conference? If not, will members please be seated. 

Will staff and guests come to the well of the House. The 

machine will be opened. 

The House of Representatives is now voting by roll. 

Would the members please return to the Chamber immediately. 

The House of Representatives is now voting by roll. Would 

the members please return to the Chamber immediately. 

Have all the members voted? Have all the members 

voted? If so, the machine will be locked and the Clerk 
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will take the tally. 

Will the Clerk please announce the tally. 

CLERK: 

Report of the Committee on Conference for House 

Bill No. 7057. 

Total number voting 140 

Necessary for acceptance 71 

Those voting yea 136 

Those voting nay 4 

Those absent and not voting 11 

SPEAKER STOLBERG: 

Calendar Page 16, Calendar No. 654, File No. 818 and 

ENFORCEMENT OF STATE TRAFFIC COMMISSION ORDERS, as amended 

by House Amendment Schedule "A". Favorable Report of the 

Committee on Judiciary. The Senate rejected House Amendment 

Schedule "A" on May 31. The House then readopted House 

Amendment Schedule "A" on June 3. The Report of the 

Committee on Conference. 

CLERK: 

1109 AN ACT CONCERNING 



JOINT 

STANDING 
COMMITTEE 

O R I N G S 

PUBLIC 
l-tf-HIES 
\m 3 

6/(1 868 

1L WfeJ 



: .. 6 8 8 

March 8, 1983 

REP. LAVINE: Then that's for the Finance Committee. 

MS. BRYAN: Not for the finance. 

REP. FARR: Could I just ask, wouldn't we better off just to 
make a bill that is permissive so that if they had a 
project they would come into and get the approval as they 
would a bond project. That way there wouldn't be an 
unlimited exposure. 

MS. BRYAN: On a project-by-project basis. 

REP. FARR: Yes. 

MS. BRYAN: I think that would probably serve the same purpose, 
certainly. 

REP. FARR: I think realistically that's the only way this 
bill is going to go anywhere. I don't think anybody is 
going to sign it like that. 

REP. LAVINE: I think the representative may be right on that 
one. Proceed. 

MS. BRYAN: The last bill that I want to discuss is 7057, which 
deals with electric and gas service for customers lacking 
the financial resources to pay the entire bill. I think 
there are a number of changes that are really appropriate 
for this bill. In lines 64 through 66, the bill as drafted 
would require DPC regulations. We don't see any need for 
DPC regulations in this area. I think the bill should do 
what you want utilities and the Department of Public 
Utility Control to require. And that should be able to be 
included in the bill without any need for additional regula-
tions . 

I think the needs are simple enough that you can put them 
in bill form without regulations. I would also point out 
to you that in the past When the DPC has been required to 
adopt regulations, it's basically been the Division of 
Consumer Council along with Legal Services that has tried 
to drop those regulations and get them through the DPC. 
I don't think the department has the capacity to be dropp-
ing regulations and meeting the deadlines even if existing 
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BRYAN: (continued) 
require regulation much less additional ones. They have 
a terrible track record in terms of getting regulations 
adopted by deadlines and by including that in this bill, 
you are not going to be doing really a service to anyone. 
So I would suggest that you get whatever you think is 
important in statutory language and leave it at that. 
The DPC can always on its own adopt regulations if it / 
feels there is something that is necessary. But requiring 
it I don't think serves 'any purpose. 

Turning to Lines 72 through 76, this language deals with 
reasonable amortization of units. I think there is really 
an internal contradiction in the language of the bill. 
You're talking about a reasonable amortization on one 
hand and on the other hand you are suggesting that a 
winter bill has to be paid off by November 1 of the^ same 
year. That's a contradiction for many persons. We're 
been dealing over and over again with a situation where 
someone who has received some energy assistance still is 1 
not in a position to pay off their winter bill by November 1. 
So by putting a November 1 deadline on this you are basically 
condoning terminations when that person can't agree to pay 
it off by November 1 because they don't want to agree to 
something that they can't live up to, they are basically 
in a situation where they get shutoff for the rest of the 
summer and come November 1, they can have their service 
reinstated. That's not a reasonable approach to the problem. 

We don't know how many persons are in a situation .mow 
where they can't pay off their bill by November 1. Or 
how many persons are going to be in that situation in the 
future. So what I would suggest is that you have a 
November 1 deadline suggested but mot mandatory. And if 
a person can show that their financial resources are not 
sufficient for them to pay it off by November 1, well 
then you give them whatever time they need. I think you 
also should consider including in the bill an exception 
for customers who receive public assistance and we thought 
long and hard about this exception and we don't consider 
that it's going to have an adverse impact on utilities. 
Let me explain further what the proposed exception would do. 

For someone on public assistance who has paid or agrees to 
pay their portion of their assistance which is designated 
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MS. BRYAN: (continued) 
for energy purposes and who also has used all of their 
energy assistance for paying utility bills and who can 
pay their current bill in the summer, that is within 3 0 
days of the time they receive it, and they still can't 
pay off their winter bill by November 1, then we are 
requesting that those persons not be terminated. That 
may sound like a drastic, bending over backwards to favor 
certain customers, but I would point out that if their 
current bills are being paid, the utility is make a profit 
on that current service, the utility is better off getting 
that current service and keeping the service on as opposed 
to shutting the person off until November 1, when they 
can get reinstated under the moratorium provision. 
And obviously the customer is much better of having some 
continuity of service. The exception does make certain 
requests of the customer. It's not a free ride. They 
have to at least be paying what the state says they 
should be paying from their public assistance grant for 
energy purposes. Either because they did it during the 
winter or on a prospective basis as a result of an 
agreement. 

REP. LAVINE: Valerie, in the Amortization Agreement, would 
you be requiring that the customer have demonstrated that 
they paid that portion of the utility bill during the 
hardship period. 

MS. BRYAN: Well, it's really a dual approach. And that would 
be one of them. That they either pay that during the 
moratorium period of that they agree to pay that over the 
future. 

REP. LAVINE: How would they be able — let's say the bill goes 
from November through April 15. Let's say a atility bill 
is run up in that period of time. Now part of the problem 
lies in that the welfare grant doesn't equal what the 
utility bill is. It won't equal what the utility is 
propectively either. In point of fact. How are people 
going to be able to pay off then on the back portion and 
the front portion if neither of those portions equal what 
the utility bill — the amount for the utility bill in the 
welfare budget. 
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MS. BRYA.N: I think basically what is happening is that people 
on public assistance take from one portion of their grant 
and pay for some expense and don't pay for some other 
expense. There are people who have managed to pay, at 
least their summer bills on time because perhaps at that 
period of the year, you know, their clothing expenses are 
less. I don't know how people do it. I think it's a very 
difficult situation for someone to be in and I am not in 
that situation. But I think what we've come up with 
would reduce the possibility of long periods of termination 
of service without requiring the utility to swallow the 
whole delinquent amount. 

REP. LAVINE. You are suggesting amortization -— let me just 
see if I understand this. You are suggesting amortizing 
not the bill, but the portion that would equal the welfare 
grant is that right. 

MS. BRYAN: Yes, if they for example in January, February and 
March, the customer paid nothing on their electric or 
gas bill because they were spending it on oil or something 
else, during the summer months they would have then to pay 
their current bill plus the portion of their welfare grant 
for those months that were unpaid. 

REP. LAVINE: Okay. 

MS. BRYAN: I think the bill also is concerned about notifying 
customers of their rights. That's certainly something 
that we support. One of the major problems that customers 
run into with utilities is that they are not aware of 
their rights at the time they are trying to negotiate a 
payment arrangement. I think you should include in this 
bill a requirement that a utility notify customers at the 
beginning of the discussion of payment arrangements at 
any time, that their service will not be terminated during 
any dispute over what is a reasonable payment arrangement. 

That's required regulations now that they not being termina-
ted during that dispute. However, customers are not aware 
of it. The utility is in a perfect position to tell a 
customer of that right. They are negotiating a payment 
arrangement, why not at the beginning of those negotiations, 
no matter how many times those negotiations take place, have 
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MS. BRYAN: (continued) 
a utility employee instructed to read a statement instruct-
ing someone of their rights. And also explaining to them 
the dispute procedure. 

REP LAVINE: Is this a Miranda. 

MS. BRYAN: Excuse me. 

REP. LAVINE: Is this a Miranda. 

MS. BRYAN: I think you could call it that. A Miranda rights 
for consumers. What it would do is, it avoids coercion 
in payment arrangements. You are forced to agree to pay 
$300 a month that you don't have. It avoids agreements 
which will be broken, that benefits both the customer 
and the utility. If you have a reasonable payment arrange-
ment then you are more likely to have customers paying 
what they have agreed to pay. The utility benefits from 
that, the customer benefits from it. It's a minimal re-
quirement on a utility and it has far reaching benefits. 

I would also like to point out that based on statistics 
that we obtained over the summer and during the fall, 
utilities have in the past referred very few disputes 
over payment arrangements to company review officers, 
which is the dispute mechanism. So obviously utilities 
have not been considering customers to have disputes even 
when they say, I can't pay this. Or, well, I'll agree to 
it because I have no choice. So I think this would go a 
long way to remedy that problem. 

Finally dealing with the reporting requirement section 
of the bill, lines 86 through 97, I would request that 
you add an additional reporting requirement and that would 
be how long have customers been without service as a result 
of termination for nonpayment. We asked for that informa-
tion in the past, utilities have no idea whether customers 
are going without service for a week, three weeks, the 
entire summer. And I think that kind of information is 
important to have in order to determine whether the whole 
payment arrangement situation is working. Again, it should 
be a minimal burden on the utilites with far-reaching 
benefits. Thank you. I'll be glad to answer any questions 
that I can. 

> 
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FRATUS (continued) 
bills today in interest (speaker inaudible) 

The first one is Bill No. 960 .and while we agree with 
the need for energy education and we can never get enough 
of it, I'd like to point out that the committee has been 
engaged in this for about the past four years. This is 
the fourth year and we've covered every single school in 
our district, dealing primarily with the house system. 
Now this program was duplicated (speaker inaudible) 
I can't speak for the other companies but I'm sure they 
may have programs (speaker inaudible) too. It would 
seem that if there is to be a Connecticut program inducted 
or prepared for the school system by the State, that it 
ought to be more comprehensive than just this house 
issue, as an example, Transportation (speaker inaudible). 
The main objective of course that I have for'the bill 
(speaker inaudible). It is a worthwhile program and 
it ought to be important (speaker inaudible). 

The next bill that I'd like to talk about is House Bill 7057 
and we support that with a certain amount of hesitation. 
The first thing that I'd like to point out is whenever we 
send out a disconnect notice, we send along a pamphlet 
in English and Spanish, talking about not only the fact that 
they have a right to review (speaker inaudible) 

third parties, hardship cases and it's hard to put this 
information on the bills (speaker inaudible) impractical. 
We notify the people what their rights are, it seems to me 
that we are (speaker inaudible). The other policy (speaker 
inaudible). The other problem the bill proposes is the 
part that (inaudible) must state whether the customer is 
receiving assistance. It seems to me that we have some 
problems there with privacy and the possibility (speaker 
inaudible) relying on their obstinence and whether or not 
they want to tell us. So I don't know how (speaker inaudible), 
I agree that this information should be collected, I do 
feel a little bit embarrassed when people ask me (speaker 
inaudible). The one thing (speaker inaudible) 

. LAV.INE: We welcome your support. Let me ask a couple of 
questions on it. Do you know how many of your customers 
were hardship customers as of November? 
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MR. FRATUS: I have that information but not here. 

REP. LAVINE: The question as of what happens with amortization 
agreements in the UI territory, do you have any knowledge 
can you share with the Committee, how many of the people 
who get termination notices request a hearing? 

MR. FRATUS: There are two steps with the hearing 

REP. LAVINE: One with the company and one with the DPUC. 

MR. FRATUS: There is also a hearing officer and a customer 
representative they can talk to if they want. 

REP. LAVINE: Do you know how many people take advantage of 
each step in terms of those people who are notified? 

MR. FRATUS: No. Again, I do not have that information. 

REP. LAVINE: I think it would be useful for us to know that. 

MR. FRATUS: (speaker inaudible). 

REP. LAVINE: I guess the real question is, Jack, I haven't 
had the opportunity to read the English and Spanish of 
that one but it is a, it folds out and I wonder whether 
the ladies who were in here earlier would really necessarily 
pick up what their rights are under that. Why don't we take 
a look at it before we make a judgment on it. 

REP. HERSKOWITZ: Jack, I want to commend you for the program 
you are running right now in the Bridgeport School System, 
regarding energy conservation. I hear it on the radio every 
day and I think it's great, making the kids competitive as 
a way of learning. My only question is are you providing 
the classrooms, the students or the teachers with energy 
conservation information so these kids go home and know 
what to look for in their own homes? 

MR. FRATUS: Yes, (speaker inaudible). We provide information 
to the schools about energy conservation as well as speakers 
if they so desire. Many of the schools have taken advantage 
of'the opportunity to get one of our people.Most every program 
we have is geared for the sixth grade and we publish most 
about everything for the sixth graders. 
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rep. LAVINE: This is clearly not tied to industrial, you said 
commercial and industrial and I --

MR. BABCOCK: I wanted to turn to Bill 7057 .if there are no ques-
tions on the first one. This is the bill concerning electric 
and gas service to customers (speaker inaudible). One 
of the changes that this bill would affect would be a change 
in regulations that would require (speaker inaudible) 
delinquency and termination notices. That is a notice 
that disputes concerning this during the compendency of 
the complaint service will not be terminated. Someone said 
I guess that we have a whole scheme of regulations now 
that prescribe the notice that must be sent to customers 
and all the companies I know we do try to develop a brochure 
and information that we give to customers and we do the 
best job to explain all the various rights that the customer 
has in English and Spanish and I think everybody DPUC included 
is fairly satisfied of the job with that and there's not a 
lot of justification of raising the cost and making much, 
finding out what higher priorities than one particular aspect 
of the customer's rights. I am also a little concerned that 
the suggestion featuring on the confidence notice to 
customers the fact that service will not be terminated 
during the compendency of the complaint suggests somehow 
that many hardship customers have a dispute. It almost 
begins to invite disputes that made these applications but 
nevertheless I think the pamphlet we have (speaker inaudible) 
We're always open to suggestions on changing but we do a 
pretty good job about getting notice to customers about 
their rights. I know the problem the bill is intending to 
address is a problem we have been over for many years and 
believe me we sympathize tremendously with the customers 
who are struggling to pay their bills and like I said it's 
becoming a larger and large quantity of customers all the time 
One thing that we have suggested from time to time and 
regretably the Committee has not agreed with us and seen 
fit to include in this bill is the requirement that to avail 
themselves of nontermination, the customer be required to 
sign an amortization agreement and live by it. The present 
situation is that many customers voluntarily enter into 
amortization agreements during the winter but many do not 
and there is no requirement that they do. We suggested many 
times that that be a requirement, but unfortunately it has 
not been included. 
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REP. LAVINE: When you say live by it, what do you mean? 
MR. BABCOCK: Not breech it. 
REP. LAVINE: Somebody signs an amortization agreement, they 

are on Welfare, they come in with a bill like this lady 
of $80 0.00, the portion of the Public Welfare grant which 
is tied in with that, is tied in I think to 1973, how do 
you suggest that she goes about not breeching it? 

MR. BABCOCK: That really goes to another point I wanted to 
make. We have been very flexible and very lenient 
in the amortization agreement they're willing to enter in 
to and the last thing we want to do is to force an amorti-
zation agreement on a customer which if he cannot or she 
cannot afford it. We both are losers in that case. So 
in other words, we have written amortization agreements 
for as little as $5.00 or $25.00 a month taking into account 
the Welfare clients' financial resources. 

REP. LAVINE: Do you, are you suggesting that anybody who is 
on Welfare currently for. company policy is charged that 
amount that they have in their Welfare budget and that's it. 

MR. BABCOCK: No I'm not. I don't know what the policy. I don't 
think there is a hard and fast policy about Welfare. 

REP. LAVINE: So it really depends who is seeing the person at 
that time, what their judgment is? 

MR. BABCOCK: There's not that many people doing this kind of 
job in our company, it's not that large. 

REP. LAVINE: You don't know what their policy is in terms of 
this thing. 

MR, BABCOCK: The point is that individualized amortization — 

REP. LAVINE: Also, an individualized judgment on the person 
who is making it. 

MR. BABCOCK: He is or she is supervised — 

REP. LAVINE: But you can't tell us what that arrangement is, 
I mean, you can say taking into account, but you can't tell 
us exactly how or exactly what happens with amortization 
agreements in your company. 
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MR. BABCOCK: I can't, I can certainly —-

rEP. LAVINE: I think that would be very useful — 

MR. BABCOCK: A random sampling of a Welfare customer — 
REP. LAVINE: I think that would be very useful to know, I mean 

on this sort of thing exactly how much the person thinking 
the amortization agreement expects to get. Because if you're 
coming here saying don't breech it and the amount that the 
amortization agreement calls for is more than people can pay 
then obviously the thing is going to breeched. Assuming 
people on Welfare don't cheat and that's only their only 
other alternative. You are aware that the State's Welfare 
budget is paid to 1975 or 1973 in terms of energy, right? 

MR. BABCOCK: I understood it was outdated and very very low. 

REP. LAVINE: Has the company come and testified before the 
Appropriations Committee and asked for additional money? 

MR. BABCOCK: Not to<my knowledge but certainly we'd be willing 
to do that. Tell us when and where — 

REP. LAVINE: You may be ready to testify on the bill we have 
here asking that it gets paid to rate cases, I haven't 
heard any, but you may be ready. 

MR. BABCOCK: All I was going to say about that is that we are 
more than willing to work with everybody involved. 

REP. LAVINE: We're trying to get money to you also on the thing 
but I guess our concern here is that we don't set up a 
situation here that makes it a continuing farce and I 
think that's the word that people who are on Welfare can 
meet the costs of their energy bills. They can't, particulary 
the utility portion which we took out of the winter energy 
assistance program. They can't meet it. To set up a 
hard and fast amortization agreement which doesn't recognize 
the amount of money these folks get on a monthly basis, 
this isn't going to help you and it isn't going the people 
and it isn't going to help the State. We're all going to 
have those sorts of problems on that. Anyway, finally 
do you have any idea as to the number of people who avail 
themselves in your company at the various steps for 
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rEP. LAVINE (continued) 
negotiated agreement in terms of people who receive 
termination notices? 

MR. BABCOCK: All I can tell you in answer to your question, 
I guess is that the company (speaker inaudible) 

REP. LAVINE: I wonder if you could get for the Committee those 
figures? 

MR. BABCOCK: Certainly. 
SEN. ZINSSER: Doesn't, didn't I read some place, at the start 

of the program we set aside some $20,000 of company funds 
to help people pay their energy bills and if so, how does 
that — 

MR. BABCOCK: A couple different aspects of that proposal, which 
is only a proposal at this stage, is that the fate of 
that proposal ultimately will be determined by the DPC 
in the current rate case. There are a couple of different 
ways of funding that amount of dollars that we have 
proposed in the DPUC and we're waiting a decision from 
them on whether to proceed. It's a program to complement 
the existing winter energy assistance program. Applications 
for it will not be accepted for it until applications are 
no longer being accepted for the State program. But unlike 
the State program, it will be a program, if I'm correct, 
that only is available to the CNG customers. 

SEN. ZINSSER: Under that program assuming that the DPUC approves 
it, would that program pay back bills to CNG or just the 
current year? 

MR. BABCOCK: It would only pay current bills and arrears that 
have accumulated during that year since that eligibility 
period for bills that are paid under the State program. 
Only if the ability requirements and all the bills that 
are eligible for payment are the same criteria as under 
the winter energy assistance program. 

SEN. ZINSSER: Well, this money would then pay for example last 
year's CNG bill? 

MR. BABCOCK: It will pay for bills rendered after November 1, 198 
this year's program. 
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SEN. ZINSSER: Do you have any .idea when you will have a final 
answer from the DPUC? How close are you on that? 

MR. BABCOCK: We're several months away. 

SEN. ZINSSER: So you may not even get it in until next year's 
winter energy program then? 

MR. BABCOCK: It may be a situation in which the first year it 
begins a little, later than we would have liked it to begin. 

SEN. ZINSSER: Thank you. 

REP. LAVINE: Representative Arthur. 

REP. ARTHUR: You made a point of speaking to the number of people 
who reached an agreement with you to attempt to pay their 
delinquent bills and you quoted some numbers of $5.00 up 
to $25.00 per month and then the people did not fulfill those 
requirements for that agreement. I would like to see some 
statistics about how many of those agreements you entered into 
and what the amounts of money were and of those number how 
many of those people backed out of that agreement. I'd 
be interested in seeing how many people backed out of 
paying $5.00 towards the utility bill or even $25.00. Do 
you understand what I'm saying? 

MR. BABCOCK: I think I do. One of the problems I wanted to 
address in the bill is that the reporting requirements about 
hardship customers and amortization agreements and so on and 
so forth is all the information we have but to assemble it 
and report it is kind of a major undertaking. In response 
to advising you of meaningful information, I could do 
as an example 25 or 100 hardship customers and that would 
begin to give you a feel for the type of information you 
are looking for. 

One point I wanted to make about the bill is that an 
account by account analysis begins to be a very formidable 
task. 

REP. ARTHUR: I would be satisfied with something like that. 
I was interested in what the Chairman said of the amount 
of dollars that are in that Welfare program that are 
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REP. ARTHUR (continued) 
supposedly for heating purposes and comparing that knowing 
that that amount is low with the numbers you're talking 
about of in the amortization agreements you've entered in to. 

MR. BABCOCK: Shall I respond in a letter to the Committee to 
try to develop some of this information and the first task 
being (speaker inaudible) 

REP. ARTHUR: I think you've asked them for some information 
already, just combine it with that. 

REP. LAVINE: Is your company on our computer? 

MR. BABCOCK: Of course it is. 

REP. LAVINE: Where is the problem in looking, are you just 
not programmed to do this is that it? 

MR. BABCOCK: Basically. 
REP. LAVINE: I don't see how you can come here, maybe be 

100 percent right, but you're coming to testify 
before this Committee, and you don't have any figures 
to back up what to say other than your impression of 
what you think your company is experiencing. We have 
asked repeatedly for some hard data. I think we sent, 
I saw the transcription that the Consumer Council 
(speaker inaudible) on the number of cases before 
CNG a,nd a,s o£ November and I found it very difficult to 
to give credibility to those numbers cause I think we 
are was under 2 00. So 

and that is the interrogatory 
you responded to, So I have a great deal of trouble 
with the numbers we've been getting from the 
and I think it would be very useful for all of us that 
are trying to get a handle on this if we had some numbers 
which, you know, we felt comfortable with. 

And by the way Representative , he was then 
Representative and myself left the 
company with some questions on termination of hardship 
for nonpayment and what we got back letter 
that said the company doesn't keep figures that way. 
We ca1n't so that's one of the reasons 
we're trying to come up with something for everybody 
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LAVINE: (continued) 
that's involved but we need the information which 

in order to do that. Other words 
on the basis that the 

X number of people who are terminated 
we know what their benefits are, we know what 

but we respond until we 
You know we can't make that 

determination, so that's some of the problems that we are 
faced with here. 

(rest of hearing inaudible) 
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BARRY ZITSER: Honorable Committee Members, my name is 
Barry Zitser, I'm here on behalf of the Consumer 
Counsel. At previous hearings I have spoken on Millstone 
Bills, I will not address them today, but I'd like to 
address the energy assistance and amortization bills 
and most important the study of public ownership. Bill 
No. 7057 which is An Act Concerning Electric and Gas 
Service to Customers Iiacking Financial Resources to 
Pay Their Entire Accounts. Attorney Valeria Bryan in 
our office has met with the committee and will continue 
to provide her comments on the bill. I think what is 
important is to ensure that you have reasonable amortization 
agreements that allows the customer to be current and 
stay ahead of their bills, pay off some of the delinquency 
but not have such arbitrary fixed guidelines by the 
utilities that in effect, are trying to get blood from 
a stone. 

So I think that flexibility is a key, that the guidelines 
should be that a customer should be able to, at least 

: stay current, pay off some of the delinquency, I often 
question as to whether or not there is a need for the 
adoption of regulations to implement the bill. The bill 
seems to be pretty clear and the regulation process would 
just be . And also with respect to the 
reporting requirement on determinations, I would also 
request an amendment to provide that the utility specify 
how long people have their electricity or gas terminated 
because in the statistics that we annual request from the 
utilities, we find that a growing number of people, obviously 
going without.vital utility services for months. 

More so now than in the past. But I believe the bill is 
a good bill in the right direction and will provide 
relief. I think, however, the long term relief for 
Connecticut consumers through the adoption of Bills such 
as .J052_. And what this bill does is it provides greater 
government assistance to those people in need and that 
has got to be the long term direction of the State of 
Connecticut. The federal government has effectively 
cutting back on emergency energy assistance just standing 
still is cutting back in the face of escalating energy 
costs. 

I 
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ME. ZITSER: (continued) 
with the small water companies, particularly, I believe 
that most of the water in the State of Connecticut, for 
example, is provided by government owned water companies 
such as Metropolitan District Commission and 1 would 
say that the Metropolitan District Commission is quite 
efficiently wun and it probably produces the lowest 
rates in the State of Connecticut, So I would beg the 
committee to add water companies into this study because 
I think it would be well worth the effort of the State 
of Connecticut to look at this as one of the options, 
I'm not saying whether or not the Divsion of Consumer 
Counsel believes that public ownership is the way to go. 

Public ownership should be reserved for those times that 
the free market system has been unable to operate or 
operate efficiently or at a cost that people can afford. 
But as to whether or not we have reached that point, that's 
a matter, I think, that would be subject to study. That 
completes my testimony. 

REP. LAVINE: Sen. Harper. 

SEN, HARPER: Barry, in your study of whatever background 
you have on comparing publicly owned utilties and privately 
owned, have you ever come up with an data that compares 
the administrative costs, specifically the executive 
salaries or individuals running and operating a private 
utilities versus a public utilties. Is there any comparative 
data on that that you've encountered? 

MR. ZITSER: I haven't looked at the data myself, I heard 
privately owned utilities say that they a;re more efficient, 
my readings of, there's an excellent magazine called 
Public Power that is put out by the American Public Power 
Association, they've indicated that their operations 
are run as efficiently as privately owned operations, 
I have not seen the hard data. 

SEN. HARPER: Thank you. 

REP. LAVINE: You wouldn't want to speculate between 
salary and that of MDC, would you, 

MR. ZITSER: I'd compare the MDC for efficiency with any 
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MR. ZITSER: (continued) 
privately owned utility in the State of Connecticut. 

Jitim^ 
REP. LAVINE: Barry, on the bill on amortization, I wonder if 

you would care to comment on the standards and the 
uniformity of standards that utilities now use in putting 
together amortization agreements. 

MR, ZITSER: Well there's no uniformity of standards. It 
varies from company to company. To use one company, 
their standard request is to pay off any outstanding 
delinquency in a three month period and to remain 
current which for some people when you may have an 
outstanding bill, and we're getting these bills of 
thousands of dollars, it's no longer hundreds of dollars. 
Delinquency, you're telling somebody to maybe give you 
maybe two or three times their AFDC check for the first 
three months and they say, well, you know, what choice 
do we have and they're not fully aprised of their rights 
at least until they get to our office and then they say, 
okay, what choice do we have. 

You know, we need to have utility service and they enter 
into it and as soon as they miss a payment that's it. 

REP. LAVINE: We have had correspondence from United Illuminating1 
which indicates there are 10,000 customers that they 
believe are delinquent on the hardship cases. You add 
that to the numbers of corresponding set of numbers for 
Northeast Utilities, it would look like we're going to 
be facing a larger number than ever before. Do you know 
of any place where people are going to be able to go to 
receive assistance or to cope with this problem, 

ZITSER: I hate to say this. There have been instances 
where we have met people who there is nothing left that 
we can refer them to. Energy Assistance is gone, their 
income assistance just does not enable them to live and 
you know, what do you tell those people, move to Southern 
California, find a warm climate that you don't have to 
heat with? They've reached the end of the ropes and 
that is why I believe that there are statistics that would 
be provided by this bill would begin showing that there 
are more terminations than reinstatments of service during 
many months. And there are people that are not having 

MR. 

t 
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MR. ZITSER: (continued) 
utility service for months at a time. And they're 
hidden for the most part, you don't read about it that 
often. There's no other way to interpret the statistics 

REP. LAVINE: Further questions from the committee. Thank 
you Barry. 

SEN. HARPER: At this time we're going to begin the public 
portion of the hearing. Those of you who have come in 
or were here at the outset, according to the rules of 
the legislature, the first part of a hearing is devoted 
to public officials and we had Rep, Favreau and Mr, Zitser 
on. The hearing was publicized as you may have read for 
7:30 and we're only a few minutes away from that and we 
have a number of public witnesses signed up, so if the 
committee has no objection, we will go right into the 
public portion of the hearing, And 1 believe the first 
individual who is signed up to testify is Paul Masley, 

REP LAVINE: For those people who would like to sign up there 
is a sheet back there and we would be pleased to get 
your comments on the issues that are before the committee 
and we'd be glad to hear from you. We don't get many 
opportunities to be able to go out in evening hearings. 
We appreciated Sen. Harper's invitation to come here and 
be able to get a sense of how some people who are 
affected by some of the legislation would feel about it. 
So we would urge you to just tell us how you feel about 
some of this legislation. 

You can tell us very simply, it may look like a sort of 
scary thing to come up here, but it really isn't. Just 
sit down and we'll see how things go and we'd like to 
hear from you. 

SEN. HARPER: Let me just add to that that some of the individuals 
who are going to testify, did indicate, do they have to 
refer to a sepcific bill. It's preferable, but if you 
wish to comment on the general topics that we're hearing. 
We're hearing legislation under the topics of Millstone 
III', energy assistance and the Public Utility Control 
Authority. So if the legislation, if you haven't had 
time to look it over, please don't hold back from 
testifying because you haven't been able to read a specific 
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REP, LAVINE: I'm interested in that. Where have you proven 
that? You refer to a study and I'm sort of curious about 
that. 

MR. MASLEY: Well, there have been several studies done and 
we can produce those for the committee if you'd like to 
see them. Mr. Lavine, I'm sure you are familiar that 
we can produce these documents for you, 

REP. LAVINE: Well you irefer to it in your testimony and you 
don't have it here. 

MR. MASLEY: I don't have it with me, but I can see that you 
get it. 

REP. LAVINE: Maybe Mr, Walpole will be able to help us out 
and refer to it, 

MR. MASLEY: I think he will. 
REP, LAVINE: Thank you, 

MR. MASLEY: Thank you. 
REP. LAVINE: Mr. Walpole, 
JAY WALPOLE: Mister Chairman, members of the Committee, 

Mister Chairman, Senator Harper, members of the Committee. 
I'd like to speak on House Bill 7057, An Act Concerning 
Electric and Gas Service For Customers Lacking Financial 
Resources to Pay their Entire Accounts, 1 understand the 
intent of the bill and I commend the committee for that 
attempt to try and help people through that difficult 
time. I would suggest that the opportunity for utilities 
to continue service to customers during the off peak or 
the November through April period time would be of benefit 
to them if they can cause those customers to pay for more 
than their basic service during that ->- I'm sorry. 
During the April through November period of time if they 
can meet their basic rate that they're being <— the amount 
of electricity that they're using at that time. If they 
could pay in addition to that, that would be of benefit 
to the utility and to the consumer themselves, And I would 
recommend that this bill be passed. 
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MR. PASCO: (continued) 
they don't have enough even with the 7%, Oh, another 
one, I guess it' s 5705, on the bill which would allow 
utility companies to go into the private non profit 
business. I mean that's a cute one. I could see 
utility companies raising money, but I would like to 
see if this bill is passed amended so the money would 
go to operations such as Operation Fuel. 
It's my understand that Christian Community Action in 
New Haven has worked out some kind of deal with 
Southern Natural Gas where they allow them to put in 
flyers in the bills and contributions went into Christian 
Community Action's fuel bank not to the Southern Natural 
Gas. 

S6 iL) m ni 
Let me see if there's any other bills, you've got so 
many. Well public ownership is certainly worth a study. 
We could even hire and I bet you 
could pay them the same amount of money, I'd bet he'd 
say the public power was worth it. If you guys get 
$700,000 a year, I bet you'd figure out a way to save 
you money in a public power operation, 

REP, LAVINE: He's retiring this spring. Maybe we can offer 
him the job. 

MR. PASCO: Well sure, And as far as your DPUC commissioners 
who get put out of work, if there were elections, I don't 
imagine that any of them could win, but I; wouldn't feel 
sorry for them. They could probably get good jobs as 
lobbists for the utility companies and if that didn't 
work out they'd probably do all right picking pennies 
out of blind men's cups. But there's a lot of merit 
to that bill to get rid of them. Because none of them 
care about the poor or the low income persons, In as JMJIMlL. 
far as the bill I guess you had a bill on the amortization 
agreements. 

That's a beauty. You know Zitser I don't know if he's 
still here. 

REP, LAVINE: Yup. 
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MR. PASCO: You know you call up the DPUC, Say you go to 
Northeast Utilities or Connecticut Natural Gas you're 
in arear. They want, you know, an amortization agreement 
on your bill. They want all your money is what they 
want. How much is your paycheck, It's $150, okay we'll 
take $75 a week for three weeks and we're even. You call 
up the DPUC Consumer Assistance and they say, that's right 
Pay them the money or pay them $50, And that's their 
idea of giving you a break of mediating. And the utility 
companies never let you know of your right to go to the 
DPUC for mediation. And the DPUC never lets you know if 
you're a hardship case you don't have to sign any 
amortization agreement until after April 15 anyway. 
You know, DPUC employees are almost like bill collectors 
for Northeast Utilities and Connecticut Natural Gas and 
Southern Natural Gas and United Illuminating, Call them 
up sometime and say -- don't give them your name, don't 
say I'm Dave Lavine, I'm Joe Harper or Doreen DelBianco, 
say I'm Joe Blow, ratepayer and Northeast Utilities told 
me that I have to pay up this $200 in three months. And 
they'll say no pay it in four. They don't do a good 
job, none of them, 

REP. LAVINE: I think in fairness to Barry we should point out 
that he is not with the consumer side of the DPUC, His 
office is an independent office, the Office of Consumer 
Counsel and he is not responsible for that part of the 
agency which is to give people that advice, I think we 
have to make that clear, 

MR. PASCO: Okay, and the energy assistance program is a wierd 
program. I'm eligible for it this year, unfortunately. 
And it's tough, you know, waiting. The stall you have 
to play with the utility companies until you're determined 
I mean are you or aren't you. It seems to be some mis-
understandings with the utility companies as to whether 
applying for hardship status through applying through 
an energy assistance program whether that makes you a 
hardship during the 28 day period or can you be shut off. 
And I'd like to see that <— I can't ask the DPUC for 
an opinion, they won't give you one, they'll say whatever 
the utility companies say. 

* 


